
Li
nc

oL
n 

Lo
g

Li
nc

ol
n 

Am
at

eu
r R

ad
io

 C
lu

b

20
22

No
ve

m
be

r

Lincoln Amateur Radio Club, Inc.
P.O. Box 5006 | Lincoln, NE 68505

November
1 Tu 6:30 pm LOG Folding LARC Clubhouse 4420 NW 41st St.

3 Th 6:30 pm VE Exams College View Church 4801 Prescott Ave.

9 W 7:30 pm LARC Meeting LARC Clubhouse 4420 NW 41st St.

10 Th 7:30 pm SATERN Meeting Salvation Army 2625 Potter St.
13 Su 5:00 pm LARC Board Meeting LARC Clubhouse 4420 NW 41st St.

29 Tu midnight Deadline: LOG articles Email articles & ads to log@k0kkv.org

Event Calendar

December
1 Th 6:30 pm VE Exams College View Church 4801 Prescott Ave.

3 Sa 6:00 pm Holiday Party Elks Lodge #80 5910 S 58th St.

5 Mo 6:30 pm LOG Folding LARC Clubhouse 4420 NW 41st St.

14 W 7:30 pm LARC Meeting LARC Clubhouse 4420 NW 41st St.

15 Th 7:30 pm SATERN Meeting Salvation Army 2625 Potter St.

19 Su 5:00 pm LARC Board Meeting LARC Clubhouse 4420 NW 41st St.
27 Tu midnight Deadline: LOG articles Email articles & ads to log@k0kkv.org

LARC Meeting
7:30 pm, Wednesday, November 9

LARC Clubhouse | 4420 NW 41st St., Lincoln, NE

Repeaters, ARES, SKYWARN, Nets, and More
Ed Holloway, KØRPT

In-person only: LARC Clubhouse (4420 NW 41st St., Lincoln). 

Have you ever seen a repeater? You'll see one at the club meeting. 
Why do we have ARES nets? You'll find out why. Ever thought 
about why a call to another station is spoken in a certain way? 
Why do some folks end their contact by sending both call signs 
— and in a certain order? We'll cover this, too. Come and get 
some great information to help you while working the repeaters. 
Invite a ham buddy to join you at the club meeting!

mailto:log%40k0kkv.org?subject=
mailto:log%40k0kkv.org?subject=
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2022 Board of Directors
President Aaron Rogge NØADR 402/617-0234 n0adr@ajrogge.com
Vice President Bryan Leavitt WØBCL 402/310-1686 w0bcl@arrl.net
Secretary Kim Cartwright KEØTNR 402/430-1506 kcdragon3@gmail.com

Treasurer Alex Lewis W3ALX 402/202-8830 alex.w3alx@gmail.com

Jim Nelson WØJRN 402/350-2546 w0jrn@outlook.com
Shaun Munson KØSMM 402/853-6523 k0smm@arrl.net
Ed Holloway KØRPT 402/326-1139 k0rpt@arrl.net
Mike Long KØSHC 402/770-2427 k0shc13@yahoo.com

Club Station Trustee Greg Brown KTØK 402/937-3540 kt0k@arrl.net

Club Repeater KØKKV 146.760 (-)
LARC Web Site k0kkv.org

Twitter twitter.com/K0KKV
Facebook www.facebook.com/LARCLincoln

Committee Liaison Chair Phone Email
Activities Ed Holloway, KØRPT 402/326-1139 k0rpt@arrl.net

Awards KØRPT Ed Holloway, KØRPT 402/326-1139 k0rpt@arrl.net

Bylaws NØADR Alex Lewis, W3ALX 402/202-8830 alex.w3alx@gmail.com

Club Inventory KEØTNR Kim Cartwright, KEØTNR 402/430-1506 kcdragon3@gmail.com

Club Station NØADR Ed Holloway, KØRPT 402/326-1139 k0rpt@arrl.net

Convention KØRPT Ed Holloway, KØRPT 402/326-1139 k0rpt@arrl.net

Education NØADR Bryan Leavitt, WØBCL 402/310-1686 w0bcl@arrl.net

Elections Alex Lewis, W3ALX 402/202-8830 alex.w3alx@gmail.com

ARES Coordination KØRPT Ed Holloway, KØRPT 402/326-1139 k0rpt@arrl.net

Estate Assistance KØRPT Gordon Trout, WØKBS 402/580-5326 w0kbs@twc.com

Field Day WØJRN Ed Holloway, KØRPT 402/326-1139 k0rpt@arrl.net

Holiday Party Maureen Sadler, KDØONM 402/366-7828 emkay586@gmail.com

LOG Editor Aaron Rogge, NØADR 402/617-0234 log@k0kkv.org

Mentorship WØJRN Greg Brown, KTØK 402/937-3540 kt0k@arrl.net

Nets KØRPT Eric Bigham, KØJIA 402/467-1680 k0jia@xsmail.com

Public Relations KØRPT Shaun Munson, KØSMM 402/853-6523 k0smm@arrl.net

Public Service KØSHC Aaron Rogge, NØADR 
(interim) 402/617-0234 n0adr@ajrogge.com

QSL Cards W3ALX Greg Brown, KTØK 402/937-3540 kt0k@arrl.net

Tower/Antenna Crew WØJRN Shaun Munson, KØSMM 402/853-6523 k0smm@arrl.net

Transmitter Hunts

TVI/RF KØRPT Shaun Munson, KØSMM 402/853-6523 k0smm@arrl.net

Website W3ALX Aaron Rogge, NØADR 402/617-0234 n0adr@ajrogge.com

2022 Committees

mailto:n0adr@ajrogge.com
mailto:w0bcl@arrl.net
mailto:kcdragon3@gmail.com
mailto:alex.w3alx@gmail.com
mailto:w0jrn@outlook.com
mailto:k0rpt@arrl.net
mailto:kt0k@arrl.net
http://k0kkv.org 
https://twitter.com/K0KKV
http://k0kkv.org 
https://www.facebook.com/LARCLincoln
mailto:alex.w3alx@gmail.com
mailto:kcdragon3@gmail.com
mailto:alex.w3alx@gmail.com
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President's Column
Aaron Rogge, NØADR, LARC President

This month has been one of 
change. 

We were barely into October 
when we lost Reynolds Davis, 
KØGND/SK, a pillar of LARC 
for many years. Then we lost 

Kathryn Miller, NØMDU/SK. It is hard saying 
goodbye.

Thankfully, October wasn't all gloom. Public 
service wrapped up a busy year with the 
Good Life Halfsy. Both CW and General 
classes started. Seeing people improving 
their skills and enhancing what they can in 
this hobby is always exciting.

Board elections are fast approaching. Please 
take a moment and read through the bios 
on page 10. If you want to run for the Board, 
we will accept nominations from the floor 
at the November meeting, and elections will 
be held at the December meeting.

Please note the date for the Holiday Party, 
as it is a week earlier than usual. Admission 
to the party is free for 2022 and 2023 club 
members. Membership and renewals will 
be accepted at the door. This is always a fun 
event and a great time to sit down with your 
fellow hams to visit and share a great meal. 
Thank you to the Elks for once again letting 
us use their facility.

This is the last edition of which my wife 
Jeri Lyn, NØJLR, and I will be editors. Jean 
Leavitt, KØJSL, is taking the reigns. In 
2015, when we stepped up and took on 
the editor position, we never guessed how 
many people we would touch or the impact 
this role would have on us. But it is time 
to let someone else guide this monthly 
newsletter. I ask that you support Jean as 
you have us over the years.

Thank you for being a part of the Lincoln 
Amateur Radio Club, and I'll see you at the 
next club meeting!

Do you have news to share? Send it 
to log@k0kkv.org.

Holiday Party: December 3
LARC Holiday Party Committee

The annual holiday party 
is scheduled for Saturday, 
December 3. Check out the 
article on page 4 for full details.

Best Choice UPC Labels
Save your UPC labels from 
Best Choice products to bring 
to the club meeting.

mailto:log@k0kkv.org
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LARC Holiday Party: Saturday, December 3
Maureen Sadler, KDØONM

LARC has again been provided access to The Elks Lodge #80 
for our venue. It is a very nice facility with all the amenities, 
including a lounge attached to the dining area. 

Here are the particulars you will want to know. The date is 
Saturday, December 3, 2022. Doors open at 6:00 pm, and the 
dinner will begin at 6:30 pm. The annual awards will be given 
after the dinner is served. There will be a cash bar available for 

those who would like to enjoy an adult beverage with their meal.

LARC will supply turkey, ham, stuffing, corn, gravy, rolls, and a dessert. 

The holiday party is a benefit for 2022 club 
members and those who have paid their 2023 
dues. So, if you are paid up, plate up!

If you are not a member for 2022 and haven't 
paid your dues for 2023 — but would still like 
to join in the fun — you may pay your 2023 
dues at the door. 

Entertainment for the evening will be the 
company of fellow Hams and their families 
under soft holiday music. 

There is no need to RSVP. There will be plenty 
of food for everyone! We look forward to 
seeing you there. Elks Lodge #80, 5910 S 58th St, Lincoln

Market to Market
Aaron Rogge, NØADR

Thank you to everyone who helped with 
Market to Market this year: NØADR, NØBLC, 
KØNC, KFØCXO, KØJIA, KRØKAT, WXØL, 
KC0ML, KDØONM, KDØONQ, WØRJN, 
KØRZP, KØSHC, and WØWKP. Together, we 
logged 686.7 miles and 116.6 hours.

Board Meetings
Aaron Rogge, NØADR

LARC members are invited to attend all 
Board meetings at the LARC Clubhouse, 
4420 NW 41st St. The next Board meeting is 
Sunday, November 13, at 5 pm.
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New LOG Editor
Aaron & Jeri Lyn Rogge, NØADR & NØJLR

When we each earned our licenses in 2013, it never entered our minds that we could, just two 
years later, be the co-editors of the LOG, nor did we think we'd be in this role for seven years. 

During our tenure, we've transformed this monthly publication into something we hope the 
club has been excited to receive and delighted to share with prospective members. We're 
proud of the work we've done. We've experienced format changes, postage rate hikes, 
numerous folding locations, late-night-after-the-paying-job editing sessions (such as with this 
edition), and discovered the occasional post-publication typo or grammatical error. 

Even so, we've enjoyed bringing LARC news and information to members and hams in 
Lancaster County. The LOG is distributed to ARRL headquarters, several Amateur Radio 
clubs, and hundreds of members near and far in print and digital formats. Some months, the 
content flowed easily. Others, like this one, contain tough news of several significant silent 
keys mingled with the excitement of a soon-to-come Board election. 

This is our farewell edition. We're passing our editorial pen and style guide to Jean Leavitt, 
KØJSL, who will assume the editorship of the LOG with the December 2022 edition. We're 
confident Jean will bring a fresh perspective to this newsletter. We ask that you welcome 
her in this new role and do your part to ensure she has access to news she can use in future 
editions.

Serving as LOG editors for these last seven years has been an honor. Thank you for 
entrusting us to communicate LARC news and information faithfully.

LOG Folding
Aaron Rogge, NØADR

Thank you to the October LOG folding 
crew: NØADR, KDØBXA, WDØEZI, KFØJDP, 
KRØKAT, KØKPH, Noah Chesnut, Jon 
Peterson, and Ayden Rogge.

Join us for the next folding session!

Date: Monday, December 5 
Time: 6:30 pm 
Location: LARC Clubhouse, 4420 NW 41st St.

ARRL Radio Sport
ARRL Contest Calendar

November
 � 5–7  November Sweepstakes — CW
 � 12–13  EME–50 to 1296 MHz
 � 19–21  November Sweepstakes — 

Phone

December
 � 2-4 160 Meter
 � 10-11 10 Meter
 � 18 Rookie Roundup — CW
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Silent Keys
Barbara Woerner, KAØGON/SK
October 14, 1952–August 3, 2022

Barbara Vivian Woerner, KAØGON/SK, age 69, of Lincoln, passed away on August 3, 2022. She 
was born October 14, 1952, in Lincoln, Nebraska, to Edwin and Vivian (Kramer) Woerner.

Barbara was blessed to be a daughter, sister, niece, aunt, and friend to wonderful people. 
The joys of her life were writing, listening to music, Amateur Radio, and caregiving 
for people and animals. Many peaceful hours were spent working in the yard, taking 
photographs of clouds and vapor trails.

Barbara was a member of St. Mark's Episcopal Church, Lincoln Amateur Radio Club, and the 
Society of Broadcast Engineers.

Family members include her brothers Edwin (Helen) Woerner, Topeka, Kansas; and Conrad 
(Carol) Woerner, Lincoln; nephews and a niece. She was preceded in death by her parents 
and grandparents.

Memorials may be designated in Barbara's honor to the Capital Humane Society.

Reynolds Davis, KØGND/SK
October 5, 1942–October 3, 2022

Reynolds Blaine Davis, 
KØGND/SK, age 79, passed 
away on October 3, 2022, 
at Tabitha Martha House in 
Lincoln, Nebraska. Reynolds 
was born to Blaine and Marie 
Davis in Hartford, Connecticut, 

on October 5, 1942. He and his family moved 
to Des Moines, Iowa, where he grew up. 
Reynolds attended Beloit College, Beloit, 
Wisconsin, and graduated from Iowa State 
University, Ames, Iowa, majoring in English 
and Speech. While at Iowa State, he worked 
as an announcer for radio stations WOI 
and KASI. After graduation, he was named 
News Director at KFGO radio in Fargo, North 
Dakota.

In 1968, Reynolds moved to Lincoln, where 
he wrote and produced radio and television 
commercials for Swanson, Sinkey, and Ellis 
Advertising (now Swanson Russell). He also 
worked part-time for KWHG-FM radio.

Norden Laboratories hired Reynolds as 
the company's audio-visual director in 
1970. At Norden, and later within the 
Smith-Kline organization that purchased 
Norden, Reynolds held several positions, 
including product manager for small animal 
pharmaceuticals.

Between 1984 and 1988, Reynolds worked 
in Brussels, Belgium, as the marketing 
director for Norden in northern Europe. 
Reynolds retired from SmithKline (now 
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GlaxoSmithKline) in 1990. From 1990 until 2010, Reynolds worked as a marketing and 
management consultant for small businesses and corporations, including Merck and Rhone 
Merieux.

Dedicated to community service, Reynolds was a long-term volunteer for the American 
Red Cross and also volunteered for other community organizations, including Junior 
Achievement, March of Dimes, and WasteCap Resource Solutions, Inc. He also served as the 
announcer for the Lincoln Marathon for 39 years, from 1978 to 2016.

He was the first chairman of the Red Cross Disaster Action Team. From 1972 to 2016, he 
was a member of the local Red Cross first aid team that provided emergency services at 
Husker football games, performances at Pershing Auditorium, and other events in Lincoln. 
Reynolds was a member of the board of directors of the Lancaster County Chapter of the 
American Red Cross (1982-1984, 1993-1999, and 2004-2010); chair of the Red Cross Cornhusker 
Regional Council, covering 30 Nebraska counties (2008-2010); chair of the Nakota Service 
Council, serving Nebraska and South Dakota (2001-2003); a member of the nine-state Red 
Cross Midwest Service (2004-2008); and a member of the Red Cross national committee on 
nominations (2004 and 2005).

In recognition of his volunteerism, Reynolds received the Nebraska Governor's Award for 
public service in 1994 and the Lincoln Mayor's Award for outstanding community volunteer 
service in 1994. Reynolds received the Harold Hill Humanitarian Award from the Lancaster 
County Chapter of the American Red Cross in 2000 and 2017. In 1983 and 2017, Reynolds 
received a Nebraska Gubernatorial Admiralship for lifelong dedication to public service and 
volunteerism. 

Reynolds was an avid Amateur Radio operator. His license was issued on June 11, 1956, when 
he was 13. At the time, he was the youngest person in the United States to have an Amateur 
Radio license. Twenty-five years later, he was the youngest member of the Quarter Century 
Wireless Association (QCWA).

Reynolds served 10 terms as president of the 300-member Lincoln Amateur Radio Club 
(LARC) and was on the LARC Board for 33 years. He served as president of Nebraska QCWA 
Chapter 25 and Nebraska director for the United States Air Force MARS (Military Affiliate 
Radio Systems).

In 1973, Reynolds started the storm spotter network for Lancaster County. As Amateur 
Radio Emergency Service (ARES) Emergency Coordinator for Lancaster County, he served as 
the primary net control operator for up to 150 credentialed storm spotters, who manned 55 
spotter locations in Lancaster County. He also took an active role in training storm spotters 
and served as a role model and mentor for coordinators in other counties and states.

Silent Keys — Continued
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Reynolds is survived by his four children, 
their spouses, and seven grandchildren: 
Scot Davis, his partner Vernadette Norman 
and Scot's children Sage and Leith; Charles 
Davis, Kristina Davis, and their children 
Maddison and Darr; April Davis Campbell, 
Robert Campbell and their sons Emmett 
and Solomon; and Rebecca Carol McCuen 
Krug, Logan Krug and their daughter Rhyan. 
He also is survived by his brother Gardiner 
Davis, his sister-in-law Laura Zeigler Davis, 
and their children Julia, Ellie, and Ben; his 
niece Susan Rentko; his nephew Stephen 
Buck and their children; and Rebecca's 
mother, Barbara McCuen. Reynolds was 
preceded in death by his parents; his sister, 
Anne Buck; Scot, Charles, and April's 
mother, Carolyn Davis; and his best friend 
Bear.

There will be no funeral, but a celebration of 
Reynolds' life will be held during Memorial 
Day weekend on Saturday, May 27, 2023, at 
Wilderness Ridge Country Club in Lincoln.

In lieu of flowers, a memorial park bench 
will be purchased through Lincoln Parks 
and Recreation. Please send your memorial 
contribution to April Davis Campbell, 1150 
Walnut Creek Drive, Stillwater, Minnesota, 
55082. Condolences may be left online at 
Roperandsons.com.

Silent Keys — Continued

Among his many awards, Reynolds was 
most honored to receive the Jerry Cox 
Memorial Award, the Jerry Kohn Public 
Service Award, and the LARC Lifetime 
Achievement Award from the Lincoln 
Amateur Radio Club. He also was awarded 
the Midwest ARRL Division "Amateur Radio 
Operator of the Year" by the American 
Radio Relay League (ARRL) in 1980 and the 
Nebraska "Amateur Radio Operator of the 
Year" in 2002. 

Throughout his life, Reynolds was active 
in Amateur Radio contesting and received 
numerous operating awards. Among his 
accomplishments was contacting radio 
operators in every country in the world and 
receiving the WAC and DXCC awards.

Late in his career, Reynolds managed and 
conducted specialized hospital training 
programs for the Center for Preparedness 
Education, a joint program between 
Creighton University and the University 
of Nebraska Medical Centers. In 2010, he 
was selected to be the coordinator of the 
Southeast Nebraska Medical Reserve Corps 
by the Lincoln-Lancaster County Health 
Department.

Reynolds loved his family, travel, and 
photography. He was proud of his children's 
accomplishments and always enjoyed their 
company. He appreciated the opportunity 
to explore northern Europe and Egypt 
while working in Brussels. Later in life, he 
was thrilled to see the Suez Canal while on 
a cruise, and he enjoyed traveling within 
the United States to visit his children and 
celebrate their achievements.

If you know of a silent key, please 
email log@k0kkv.org with details 
and a short obituary to share with 
your fellow Hams.

https://Roperandsons.com
mailto:log@k0kkv.org
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Kathryn L. Miller, NØMDU/SK
October 18, 1927–September 29, 2022

Kathryn L. Miller, NØMDU/SK, age 94, of 
Wahoo, died September 29, 2022, in Wahoo. 
She was born October 18, 1927, in Wichita, 
Kansas, to Leon and AnnaBelle (Lindly) 
Peters.

Survived by children James (Mary) Miller, 
Bellevue; Sue (Keith) Stewart, Lincoln; 
Gary (Pam) Miller, Wahoo; brother-in-law 
Gerald Spahn; sister-in-law Fay Peters; six 
grandchildren; 17 great-grandchildren; and 
four great-great-grandchildren. Preceded 
in death by husband Elden "Skip" Miller, 
WØKVM/SK; parents; sisters Patricia Jordan, 
Marcia Gunn, and Nancy Spahn; brother 
Larry Peters.

Kathryn's funeral was Tuesday, October 
4, at Our Redeemer Lutheran Church in 
Wahoo, and she was interred at Lincoln 
Memorial Park Cemetery. 

Memorials in honor of Kathryn may be 
given to Our Redeemer Lutheran Church 
Building Fund.

Silent Keys — Continued VE Report
Chris Evens, KCØPJR, VE Coordinator 

We returned to normal in 
October, with one session 
hosted at the College View 

Church. It was a bit unusual, though, as we 
had to relocate within the church due to 
an event by Union College. We were by the 
lower stairwell by the back doors. It was a 
little tight, but it worked out. We had four 
candidates who passed for either new or 
upgraded licenses.

TECHNICIAN
 � Chris Mulligan, KC1RXN, Raymond, 

Maine
 � Andrew Ruder, KFØKNI, Lincoln

GENERAL
 � David Hamilton, KØDWH, Lincoln

EXTRA
 � Jesse Kraft, NØJDK, Lincoln

Congratulations to our new licensees! 
Volunteer Examiners (VEs) who participated 
this month are WØBCL, KØFWJ, NØGUB, 
KCØHN, KCØPJR, AJØS, N8VRX, and K3WY. 

Thank you for giving your time to those 
wanting to enter Amateur Radio.

Correction
The September LOG incorrectly listed Tomas 
Meyer, KFØJDP, as having received his 
General license when he actually received 
his Amateur Extra Class license.

Digital LOG?
Jeri Lyn Rogge, NØJLR

Did you know that you could receive the 
LOG in digital form via email? When you 
switch from print to digital, you get the 
first look at news and updates when your 
digital LOG arrives several days before the 
print edition! Sign up to make the switch at 
k0kkv.org/lincoln-log. 

http://k0kkv.org/lincoln-log
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Aaron Rogge, NØADR
The Lincoln Amateur Radio Club has 
dramatically impacted my life, opening 
opportunities for me to support my 
community and help others discover and 
enjoy Amateur Radio.

Since earning my license in 2013, I have been 
active in LARC and ham radio as a weather 
spotter; volunteer for many public events; 
coordinator for radio communications and 
lunch deliveries for the Cornhusker State 
Games for the last eight years; LARC Board 
secretary for two years and president for 
one year; LOG co-editor for seven years; 
instructor and/or co-instructor with Bryan 
Leavitt, WØBCL, for the Technician, General, 
and Amateur Extra classes over the past five 
years; and served as a Volunteer Examiner 
(VE) and Lancaster County Assistant 
Emergency Coordinator (AEC).

I believe LARC is essential to the health 
and growth of Amateur Radio in Lancaster 
County and the surrounding areas. If re-
elected to the Board, my focus will continue 
to strengthen LARC and show that Amateur 
Radio is still relevant — even in the age of 
the internet and cell phones.

Devin Blankenbaker, KFØAWO
I received my Technician license in July 2020 
and upgraded that December to General, 
following my interest in HF propagation that 
initially got me into the hobby. As I waded 
into this new world, I found everyone from 
vastly different backgrounds, all sharing 
an interest in radio and contributing their 
unique skills for the betterment of the 
group. Over the past year, we've seen a 

significant improvement with the addition 
of the new clubhouse and station. I want to 
contribute knowledge from my professional 
experience with tax-exempt organizations 
to help the club grow and avoid potential 
regulatory issues. I feel this is one of the 
best ways I can give back to the club and a 
great way to get to know everyone better.

Bryan Leavitt, WØBCL
I hope you will support my election to the 
LARC Board. I am a VE with an Extra class 
license and have attended most club-
sponsored events this year. I have been very 
active in the club, including the following:

 � Served the club as vice-president
 � Helped teach the Technician, General, 

and Extra classes this year
 � Planned and supported the Nebraska 

ARRL convention
 � Planned and supported Field Day
 � Operated ARES Sunday evening nets.

My goal this year has been to help club 
members improve their technical skills and, 
if possible, advance their license classes. 
I plan to continue with this objective if 
elected to the Board.

Roark Pyle, WØLNE
I was licensed as KCØFDM in March 1999 and 
joined the Lincoln Amateur Radio Club the 
same year. I am CERT trained and currently 
serve as an AEC for ARES and am a certified 
storm spotter. 

Many of us remember the October 
snowstorm in Lincoln in October 1997. My 
interest in Amateur Radio resulted from 

2023 Board Nominees — Biographies
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an encounter with a ham radio operator at 
the Nebraska Wesleyan Field House shelter, 
reserved for those left without power after 
the storm. I was also a volunteer, and a 
good friend already involved in Amateur 
Radio invited me to look into the hobby. I 
began attending LARC meetings in 1998.

After getting my technician license through 
a class offered by LARC in 1999, I enjoyed 
working many public service events 
alongside Dr. Jerry Kohn, WDØEGK/SK, 
Steve May, WAØASM/SK, and Reynolds 
Davis, KØGND/SK, then leaders and 
members of the LARC Board as well as 
many others. I served as the public service 
committee chair for a few years in the early 
2000s. I also served as an NCS for some of 
the nightly ARES nets on 146.760- for a few 
years.

I remember May 22, 2004. We worked a 
public service event that morning, and 
conditions were right for storms later 
in the day. I served at a support point in 
one of the hospitals the night an F4 went 
through Lancaster County and heavily 
impacted Hallam. I worked alongside 
many volunteers in the following weeks, 
provided communications to those in need, 
and operated nets for the vanloads of 
volunteers who assisted Hallam residents 
in the weeks after the disaster. I took my 
CERT training at Norris High School just days 
before the Hallam Tornado damaged part of 
the school.

Changes in my life and work schedule meant 
that I had not been very active over the last 
few years. However, I continued to be a 

member and followed the club's activities. 
I like the direction the club is headed and 
believe now is the time to run for the Board 
and take a more active role.

I am married to my wife of over seven years, 
Erin, and we have family in Lincoln and 
Illinois. We enjoy spending time with them, 
especially our 8-month-old granddaughter. 
I work for Lincoln Public Schools as a 
custodial supervisor and have worked for 
LPS since 1996.

I would be grateful for the opportunity to 
serve, help, and lead as a member of the 
LARC Board and would appreciate your 
vote.

Kim Cartwright, KEØTNR
I became a LARC member in 2018 and 
have been on the LARC Board as secretary 
for the last two years. I currently hold a 
General license and enjoy volunteering 
with events as a member of LARC. Along 
with being Board secretary, I am the 
facilitator of the Community College Service 
Organization, which volunteers in the 
community and raises funds to provide 
scholarships to Southeast Community 
College students. I serve as the president 
of the Information Technology Professional 
Organization (ITPO), which organizes and 
hosts presentations on various topics 
related to Information Technology. I am 
an Information Systems Technician at 
Southeast Community College and The 
Career Academy. I love spending time with 
my son, grandson, daughter-in-law, and 
"furkids": a great Pyrenees, Stormy, and 
two cats, Stinky and Oscar.

2023 Board Nominees — Biographies
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Associate Members must be family members residing at the 
same address as the Full Member

Lincoln Amateur Radio Club Registration Form
Call Sign:Name:

Email Address:Phone:
ZIP+4:State:City:

Address:

License Class:   Novice   Tech   General   Advanced   Extra

Enclose check payable to:
Lincoln Amateur Radio Club, Inc. 
P.O. Box 5006, Lincoln, NE 68505-0006 v2021.02

Memberships
Year:LARC ($15 Full, $10 Associate*) $

LARC ($10 fi rst-time members — fi rst year only) Year: $
Lincoln Repeater Club ($10 / year) Year: $

Total Due:  $

Donations
Equipment/Clubhouse ActivitiesGeneral Fund Other $

* 

Lincoln Amateur Radio Club
The Lincoln Amateur Radio Club, Inc. (LARC), is a nonprofit organization devoted to the 
promotion of Amateur Radio. The club sponsors activities and programs to promote growth 
in Amateur Radio, further the experience of those already licensed, and create international 
goodwill. 

The Lincoln LOG is mailed monthly to all paid members of LARC and Lancaster County, 
Nebraska, Hams. 

The LOG and other LARC information are available at k0kkv.org and 
facebook.com/LARClincoln and may be used freely. Permission is granted to other 
publications to reprint articles, provided that source credit, author, and previous print 
source appear in the reprint.

Those interested in paying their ARRL dues through LARC are encouraged to email 
treasurer@k0kkv.org for details.

Lincoln Amateur Radio Club, Inc.
P.O. Box 5006

Lincoln, NE 68505

   

http://k0kkv.org
https://www.facebook.com/LARCLincoln
mailto:treasurer@k0kkv.org

